

BGD School Council Meeting → January 18, 2022 @6:00-7:00pm

MINUTES

<p>1. Welcome & Introductions (Darcelle)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Acceptance of last month's minutes 	<p>Present: Tim Pugh, Darcelle Valade, Laura Lovelace, Lisa Shantz, Debra Zanon-Barclay, Anum Aneeq, Martina MacKenzie, Mona Farah, Janeth Williams, Erin Theophanous, Mindy Smith-Bernard</p> <p>Previous minutes approved by: Erin</p>
<p>2. GUEST SPEAKER: Leslie Maxwell & Ashley Cullen</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Follow-Up QnA + Info on Speed Study & Transportation Survey 	<p>Leslie presented on the three data collection options for the transportation study - survey for students, family survey, and traffic observation. A small group of volunteers will be needed to help with the traffic observation. Council voted to move forward with the study. Tim & Leslie to co-ordinate next steps for roll-out of a small committee.</p> <p>Leslie also provided additional information about Winter Walk Day.</p>
<p>3. Review of Financials (Erin)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● No change in balances from last meeting Council Fund is at \$4466.47 & WEFI is at \$27632.87 ● Body Break/Calmng Spaces fund request - Erin provided summary of the itemized list received from Tim. Council approved covering the full requested amount of \$8000 ● External Charities Fund - there is \$2500 that needs to be distributed. Google Form will be sent out by Randa Fernandes to collect ideas. Janeth Williams suggested Nutrition for Learning.
<p>4. General Updates: (Darcelle)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Mrs. Barnes gift item proposal (for co-op students and new families) - Darcelle priced out chocolate from Reid's with Brigadoon logo - Council approved this purchase. ● ESNS was success. Discussion about getting message out to families who don't use School Day. ● Plantables fundraiser - deferred until March meeting ● Groove-a-Thon - Lisa provided details for the January 27th event ● Domino's Brigadoon Pizza Night - February 7 at Fairway Road location - school receives \$5 for every pizza ordered using our code ● Yearbook - Lisa requested that a committee form and begin production now. Google Drive folder to be set up by Tim for teachers to upload pictures. Discussed ideas for different formats. Darcelle, Anum, Martine and Laura to assist.
<p>5. Fund-Raising & Compassion (Darcelle & Laura)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Ideas proposed: comfy library chairs, lunch & learn speakers, Speaker for Students on the topic of special needs and inclusion, Brigadoon Family event - deferred for further discussion at next meeting
<p>6. Update on PIC & SCIS Team (Laura)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● 30 students from grades 4-6 meeting weekly with SCIS Team - topics include equal opportunity, connection, everyone having a voice, learning and safety. Suggestion boxes are being created to put throughout the school

7. Date & Format for February Meeting (Laura)

**** Principal's Report [**will be sent via email**]**

Next meeting will be Wednesday, February 8 at 6:00p.m.

This meeting will be virtual, with a discussion for possible return to in-person meetings for March.

